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Offices in 17 states and Washington, DC  h 

September 30, 2009 
 
 
Board of Education of Charles County, Maryland 
La Plata, Maryland 
 
We have completed our audit of the Board of Education of Charles County, Maryland (the Board) 
financial statements as of and for the year ended June 30, 2009, and have issued our report dated 
September 30, 2009.  In connection with our audit engagement, we noted the following matters which we 
would like to bring to your attention. 
 
PENSION CENSUS DATA 
 

During our testing of the census data supplied to the actuary for the purpose of preparing the actuarial 
valuation, we noted the following:   
 

• The total salary earnings reported in the census data should include any retro pay received by 
employees.  During our testing, we noted that 3 of the 25 employees selected for testing received 
retro payments that were not included in the total earnings reported in the census data.  

• During our testing of new participants we noted one employee that was included in the census, 
but did not meet the eligibility requirement of being a full-time permanent employee regularly 
employed for at least 4 hours daily and at least 10 months per year.   

 

Based on discussion with the actuary it was determined that these errors would not have a material 
impact on the amounts reported in the actuarial valuation.  We recommend that the census data be 
reviewed prior to being supplied to the actuary.   

 
PENSION BENEFIT PAYMENTS 
 

The Board utilizes a third party administrator to process pension benefit payments.  During our 
documentation of the procedures and controls over pension benefit payments, we noted that the Human 
Resources Department does not review the monthly disbursement register received from the third party 
administrator.  The sample we selected for testing did not discover any duplicate or unauthorized 
disbursements; however, a review of the monthly reports would assist the Board with identifying 
potential duplicate or unauthorized disbursements of pension plan assets.  We recommend the Board 
establishes procedures to review the monthly disbursement registers and all other applicable reports 
received from the third party administrator.  This review should be formally documented by the person 
performing the review. 
 
This letter is intended solely for the information and use of management and is not intended to be and 
should not be used by anyone other than these specified parties. 

A1 
Baltimore, Maryland 
September 30, 2009 


